
Weekly Meeting Minutes
November 16, 2017

Vice President Jack Kellmann called the meeting to order  at 12:00 PM.

The invocation was presented by Sarah Villarreal.

The Pledge to the Flag was led by Pam Parnell.

The following members were present:
Betty Gower                                            Fay Hopkins
Jack Hopkins                                           Jack Kellmann
Pam Parnell                                            Sarah Villarreal
Y Villarreal                                 

Minutes from the November 9, 2017 meeting were read by Secretary Jack Hopkins.  A motion
to approve the minutes was made by Fay Hopkins and was seconded by Pam Parnell. The
motion Passed.

Humor was presented by Jack Hopkins.

The fines were collected by Fay Hopkins.

Vice President Jack Kellmann read from Letty's notes.  Andrew Gower renewed his FOO
membership.The dictionaries are ordered and on the way.

Assignments for the Christmas Party are:

Reception/Check in                              Sarah/Pam/Russell
Sign up for drawing                              John Rosenwald
Announce drawing winners                John Rosenwald
Distribute Santa hats                           Letty
Utilities and BS                                      Rick/Bob R/George Fisher
Craft table                                             Fay/Nancy Mason/Debby Rosenwald
Santa assistance                                   Rick
Photos                                                   Jack H/Jeffrey
Face Painters/Balloon twister            Robyn Fisher of Such Fun Entertainers

Santa will make his appearance at 12:45-1:00.
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A letter from Optimist International indicated that November 28th, the Tuesday after
Thanksgiving is Giving Tuesday.  A good time to give to the Optimist International Foundation.

Fay Hopkins distributed Dime-A-Day pins to those present.

Fay Hopkins related that before this meeting, Jack Kiser and Debbie Margozewitz from the
Alamo Heights Optimist Club brought us a check for $1,000.00 for the Christmas Party.

Jack Hopkins related that David Colebath, a former member of the North Central Optimist Club
was shot 6 times in the Southerland Springs killings.  He remains in SAMMC.

Foundation Secretary/Treasurer Jack Hopkins reported the the Amazon Smile program has sent
us another $5.02.  

Betty Gower drew the winning ticket and Betty Gower won $7.00.

Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting adjourned

Recorded and Submitted
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Secretary Jack Hopkins


